
NOTIFICATION OF PUBLIC HEARING 
OHIO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

 
Date:  May 6, 2010 
Time:  9:00 a.m. 
Location: Ohio Department of Public Safety 
  1970 West Broad Street, Room 109 
  Columbus, Ohio 43223 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Ohio Motor Vehicle Dealers Board will conduct a public 
hearing pursuant to R.C. 119.03 on Thursday, May 6, 2010, at 9:00 a.m. to consider the 
amendment of rules 4501:1-3-03, 4501:1-3-04, 4501:1-3-07, 4501:1-3-09, and 4501:1-3-
31 and the rescission of rules 4501:1-3-02, 4501:1-3-06, and 4501:1-3-12 of the Ohio 
Administrative Code. The hearing will be held at the Ohio Department of Public Safety, 
1970 West Broad Street, Room 109, Columbus, Ohio.  
 
These rules are being filed in response to legislative changes provided in House Bill 1 
and House Bill 2 of the 128th General Assembly.  HB1 and HB2 transfer the licensing 
and regulatory authority of manufactured housing brokers, manufactured housing dealers, 
and manufactured housing salespersons from the Registrar of Motor Vehicles to the 
Manufactured Homes Commission, effective July 1, 2010.  
 
The purpose of amending rules 4501:1-3-03, 4501:1-3-04, 4501:1-3-07, 4501:1-3-09, and 
4501:1-3-31 is to remove references to manufactured housing brokers, manufactured 
housing dealers, and manufactured housing salespersons.  Additionally, references to 
statutory and regulatory authority for manufactured housing licenses, set forth in R.C. 
4517.27 and 4517.052 (now repealed), have been removed.  
 
Rules 4501:1-3-02, 4501:1-3-06, and 4501:1-3-12 are proposed for rescission due to the 
transfer of licensing and regulatory authority from the Registrar of Motor Vehicles to the 
Manufactured Homes Commission. 
 
Any persons affected by the proposed amendment and/or rescission of these rules may 
appear at the hearing and be heard in person, by an attorney, or both, or may present their 
positions, argument, or contention in writing, offer and examine witnesses, and present 
evidence to show that the proposed amendment, if adopted, will be unreasonable or 
unlawful.  
 
Requests for a copy of the proposed rules or comments on them should be submitted in 
person or by mail to the following address: Office of Legal Services, Ohio Department of 
Public Safety, 1970 West Broad Street, Suite 531C, P.O. Box 182081, Columbus, Ohio 
43218-2081, Telephone: (614) 466-5605. 
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